
Thank you for the opportunity to express my deep disappointment in the high-handed disregard 

for our basic rights and welfare demonstrated by our governor, who presented himself as a 

conservative to get elected, yet has proceeded to wield power as absolute as any monarch.  In the 

name of a highly questionable health "emergency", he has proceeded to tamper with not only our 

private lives and livelihoods, but even our right to breath freely. 

Nearly a year ago, this "emergency" was declared, and draconian interference in our lives began, 

inspire of the fact that there was no valid scientific basis for it.  The only example held out was 

the appalling brutal one of the Chinese Communist Party "health" apparatus in Wuhan, 

China.  Incredibly, Chinese claims to have crushed the spread were swallowed whole, despite 

China's history of deception and out-right falsehoods. 

 

A completely speculative "model" was promoted by a left wing Imperial College professor, Neil 

Ferguson, known mainly for his vastly inflated predictions regarding previous viral threats.  Yet 

with the aid of one appointed "health" director, equally devoid of both common sense and any 

respect for ours, our credulous governor turned the rest of us into guinea pigs.  From whole cloth, 

he created a new socialist regime, controlled by the "elites" - for our own good, of course, 

because we regular people don't know how to look after ourselves. 

 

The consequences have been devastating psychologically and physically, not to mention 

economically.  Yet this delusional man was able to resist common sense and real science to keep 

us in bondage indefinitely, while continuing to spin numbers based on an unvalidated PCR 

process.  (The PCR gene multiplication process is known to yield an extremely high false 

positive rate.)  He even had the chutzpah to veto a bill that passed both the house and the senate 

to limit his abuse of power.   Key legislators who worked on such efforts were harassed with 

lawsuits. 

 

This must not be allowed to happen again, and I believe that SB22 provides a path to remedy any 

future tendency for power to go to the head of any would be kings.  

Please vote to institute its protections without delay, and please include a clear provision to 

protect us from any forced medical procedures, including quarantining the healthy, and 

vaccinations. 

 

I applaud the bravery of the sponsors of this bill and wish them every success. 

 

Sincerely, 

Deborah K. Guebert 

 

P. S. I am sending the witness slip separately. 

 


